Jackson City Council Minutes

                                                                April 27, 2011


Amador Regional Planning Committee Meeting

April 27, 2011 - 7:00 p.m.

Jackson City Hall, 33 Broadway

Jackson, California

MINUTES

CALL TO ORDER:
 Chairman Sweet called meeting to order at 7: 05     p.m. 

ROLL CALL:

	Committee Members Present:

Keith Sweet

Tim Murphy

Staff Present:
	Lynda Burman

Rebecca Brown

Gisele Cangelosi, City Clerk



	Absent: 

Sandy Fuller, City of Plymouth

Renee Chapman

Aaron Brusatori, Amador City
	


APPROVAL OF THE AGENDA: 

Moved by Ms. Brown, seconded by Ms. Burman, and unanimously carried to approve the Amador Regional Planning Commission Agenda dated April 27, 2011 as presented.

CONSENT AGENDA:  

1. Correspondence 

A. City of Plymouth Letter - Sponsorship of the Ed McMahon’s Presentation.  A copy of the letter was presented.
B. Letter of Thanks to Organizations that made donations for the Ed McMahon’s Presentation. Chairman Sweet requested members of the Amador Regional Planning Committee write a letter of thanks to all of the sponsors for their donations.
2. Budget

A. Income/Expenses Recap for the Ed McMahon’s Presentation.
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Ed McMahon Presentation March 29, 2011
	

	
	Date
	Sponsor - Donation - Expenses
	Amount

	
	
	
	

	
	3/3/2011
	City of Jackson
	 $ 1,000.00 

	
	3/3/2011
	Weber Ghio & Associates, Inc.
	 $    200.00 

	
	3/3/2011
	City of Sutter Creek
	 $ 1,000.00 

	
	3/7/2011
	City of Plymouth
	 $    500.00 

	
	3/8/2011
	Community Foundation of Amador County
	 $    500.00 

	
	3/22/2011
	Jackson Rancheria Casino
	 $ 3,500.00 

	
	3/14/2011
	SPI Catlin Martell
	 $ 1,000.00 

	
	3/30/2011
	Hauge Bruech Associates, LLC
	 $    200.00 

	
	3/30/2011
	Thomi's Café & Bakery
	 $(2,100.00)

	
	3/28/2011
	Ed McMahon Presentation
	 $(3,475.00)

	
	4/11/2011
	Renee Chapman - Presentation Expenses
	 $   (211.07)

	
	4/4/2011
	Ed McMahon Presentation Travel Expenses
	 $   (270.00)

	
	4/18/2011
	TSPN
	 $   (750.00)

	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total
	 $ 1,093.93 


Chairman Sweet reported he has copies of the Ed McMahon presentation that was recorded by TSPN and he will present a copy to each of the sponsors. Additional copies will be available at Jackson City Hall.

Moved by Mr. Murphy, seconded by Ms. Brown, and unanimously carried to approve the Consent Calendar as presented.
PUBLIC MATTERS NOT ON AGENDA: 

None.

COMMITTEE MEMBER REPORTS.  
Tim Murphy reported on the following items:

1. Sutter Creek is working on updating the sewer and ARSA plan.  This group has scheduled a meeting for May 26 at 9:00 a.m. He doesn’t know if other cities & AWA are still interested in regional wastewater.

2. Amador Water Agency is looking at the recycle water issues.

Chairman Sweet reiterated the Jackson City Council at their February 14 meeting discussed RWQCB’s letter regarding complying with the water quality and effluent discharge requirements contained within the City’s National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) permit.  The letter stated although the City is considering long-term compliance through a “regionalization strategy”, it must concurrently proceed to comply with its December 2013 compliance date established by the Central Valley Water Board.  Therefor the City of Jackson can only participate in discussions only.

Rebecca Brown reported on the following items:

1. At the March Upcountry Community Council meeting Rebecca Miller-Cripps, Calaveras County Cooperative Extension Service gave a report on Star Thistle Problem in Amador County.
2. April 9 at 6:00 p.m. meeting – Carla Myers, ARTS Director.
3. July and ongoing for each month – discussion/education about community planning, C.S.D. and regional planning.
4. Highway 88 Corridor Stakeholders Group continue to review various alternatives and their impacts, impacts of intersection designs, consideration of impacts by alternative routes on Pine Grove.  All changes in signage and intersections would be in keeping with Caltrans’ Context Sensitive Solutions program.
5. Amador Citizens for Smart Growth are working on comments for Amador County’s General Plan Update.
6. Actions at April 26 Board of Supervisors meeting:
a. Joint meeting Board of Supervisors and Planning Commission will be held Wednesday, May 25 at the Amador County Board Chamber if matters are not concluded the meeting may be adjourned to Thursday, May 26.

b. Fiddletown Preservation Society received approval to put up a monument for the Chinese buildings on the county owned property east side of the newly restored building.
c. The County decided to transfer ownership of Amador Cannonball train model at the County Museum to the Durango Railroad Historical Society.
7. Received a lot of positive feedback on the Ed McMahon event.  Individual would like to be able to show the presentation to their organizations and want to know if that can be done.

Lynda Burman reported on the following items:

1. The Pine Grove Civic Improvement is updating the Pine Grove Town hall.

2. The Pine Grove Library is currently closed and will be completed by June 6.

3. Volcano Armory remodel received Proposition 40 Grant Funding - $100,000, they will be putting in heating and air condition.  Funding was awarded because the City of Ione did not use the funding.

4. Attended the ACTC Uplan Workshop meeting.

5. The project stakeholders’ meeting is held the 4th Wednesday of each month.

Chairman Sweet reported he had made various presentations through out the county requesting in-kind assistance regarding the Kennedy Tailing Wheel Preservation Project.  He recently heard that the City would have to pay $150,000 and redo the environmental process.  It was decided it wouldn’t make sense to pay $150,000 to get $170,000.  The Jackson Revitalization Committee has been working on a new gateway to Jackson and he has put out redesign of the wheels information.  He is working with Art Long and Caltrans regarding obtaining the necessary permitting and will continue trying to get grant monies to fund this project.

AGENDA:  
1. Continued Discussion - Follow up regarding presentation by Ed McMahon – Your Town Workshop.  
Chairman Sweet reported he has received a lot of compliments on the presentation.  There were approximately 178 individuals present at the morning session, the luncheon session was also well attended and there were 30 individuals at the evening session.  We now need to determine what was the lesson learned, how do we apply what we learned and how do we recap the enthusiasm. 

Tim Murphy stated he didn’t understand why there weren’t more individuals present tonight to discuss the outcome of the workshop, especially with all the enthusiasm it seemed to have generated.  He inquired if there was any feedback from the Board of Supervisors.   

Chairman Sweet stated Supervisor Novelli was the only Supervisor in attendance and expressed it was a great presentation.  Amador Country CAO Chuck Iley also in attendance.   He will provided the Board of Supervisors a copy of the TSPN presentation because they also sponsored the presentation.

Lynda Burman suggested the committee schedule a special meeting to discuss the Ed McMahon presentation follow up ideas instead of at the monthly regular meeting.  She also suggested Renee Chapman and Katherine Evatt facilitate this meeting.  She suggested asking the public what forum would work for us.  

Judy Jebian, Jackson, stated she attended two to the Ed McMahon presentations and felt his presentation was effective. 

2. Proposal expansion of membership. 

Tim Murphy felt the Amador Regional Planning Committee should expand it membership to the Amador Water Agency, all businesses in Amador County and other business stockholders. He wants to know why Amador City and City of Plymouth were not attending these meetings. He questioned if this committee was the right forum and asked what kind of format does the Board of Supervisors and other cities want for this committee. 

Chairman Sweet reported someone told him this committee was not needed because the cities and county doesn’t want this advisory committee telling them what to do with their planning. 

Rebecca Brown stated as an advisory committee maybe our role should be bringing information to public.  This advisory committee can be the source of stimulation and we could hold one or two roundtables per year to discuss and/or make changes.

Chairman Sweet stated he does not have the answer and agreed a committee should be appointed to address the following items:  follow up of the Ed McMahon presentation, membership expansion, MOU revision, what format would be appropriate for this committee, general plan – sprawl and asset analysis.  

Lynda Burman and Rebecca Brown volunteered to serve on this committee.  Rebecca Brown suggested Renee Chapman and Katherine Evatt also serve on this committee.  They agreed to schedule a meeting in the near future to discuss the concerns discussed at tonight’s meeting. 
2. Kennedy Tailing Wheel Preservation Project Presentation. 

Chairman Sweet stated due to the uncertainty of funding for this project he would defer this item to a future meeting.

3. Set Agenda for May 25, 2011 meeting.  
After considerable discuss among the committee, it was agreed the May 25 meeting be rescheduled to Tuesday, May 24, 2011.
NEXT MEETING:  Tuesday, May 24, 2011 

7  ADJOURNMENT.
Adjourn:    8:22      p.m. 

ATTEST:




                                       
Date Approved:  

Gisele L. Cangelosi, City Clerk
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